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	REPORT OF THE BUDGET SCRUTINY COMMITTEE



	TO THE CABINET BRIEFING ON TUESDAY 22 JANUARY, 2007



	TITLE:
FEEDBACK FROM BUDGET SCRUTINY COMMITTEE


9th JANUARY, 2008


	RECOMMENDATION:

Cabinet is requested to note the comments of Budget Scrutiny Committee and in particular :

· That the council continue to make the strongest representation possible to the Minister regarding the population data used in the Formula Grant Settlement.


	EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:

This report informs Cabinet of the matters considered by Budget Scrutiny at its meeting on 9th January, 2008.  Issues considered were :-

· Provisional Formula Grant Settlement 2008/09 – 2010/11

· Budget Strategy 2008/09 – 2010/11

· Budget consultation 2008/09

· Revenue monitoring 2007/08

· Capital monitoring 2007/08



	BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS:
Reports to Budget Scrutiny Committee


9th January, 2008


	ASSESSMENT OF RISK:
Risk is minimised through the regular 
monitoring and reporting of revenue 


and capital expenditure against budget



	SOURCE OF FUNDING:
Revenue budget and capital programme



	LEGAL ADVICE OBTAINED:
Not applicable



	FINANCIAL ADVICE OBTAINED:
John.Spink, City Treasurer Tel: 793 3230


email: john.spink@salford.gov.uk


	CONTACT OFFICER:
Karen Dainty, Principal Scrutiny Officer


Tel. No: 793 2513


email: karen.dainty@salford.gov.uk


	WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S)        ALL



	KEY COUNCIL POLICIES:
Budget Strategy




REPORT DETAILS

ISSUES RAISED

Provisional Formula Grant Settlement 2008/09 – 2010/11
Scrutiny members noted the outcome of the formula grant settlement and its implications for Salford, together with the response to the consultation that had been submitted to DCLG.

Scrutiny members were concerned at the effect that the loss of LABGI funding would have on Salford, particularly in the light of plans to use that source of funding for the commitment to the BBC Philharmonic Orchestra, and endorsed the comments made to DCLG in the consultation response.

Scrutiny members were also concerned at the time-lag effect of the population data used in the formula grant calculation and its detrimental impact upon Salford, particularly when services needed to respond to a growing population and wished that every opportunity is taken to make representations to the Minister on this matter.

Scrutiny members also considered that there should be a process for scrutiny input into the determination of the local area agreement.

The Committee wished to look further at the trend of growth in dwellings on the council tax register by banding and at single person discounts at a future meeting.
Budget Strategy 2008/09 – 2010/11
Scrutiny members considered the issues needing to be taken into account in determining the revenue budget for 2008/09 and future years and in noting that they would be considering the detailed assumptions made in constructing next year’s budget at their special meeting on 30th January also expressed a wish for directors or their representatives to be available to answer questions about their budget either at that meeting or the subsequent meeting scheduled for 8th February.
Budget consultation 2008/09
Scrutiny members considered plans for the public consultation meeting to be held on 15th January.
Scrutiny members noted the reasons given for not having consulted with young people this year but remained concerned that it had not been possible for consultation with them and requested that the Director for Children’s Services ensure that appropriate steps are taken to include young people in future budget consultation exercises.
Revenue Monitoring 2007/08

Scrutiny members noted that no major issues of concern have so far emerged from budget monitoring in directorates, with a net underspend of £315k expected for the year compared with a £148k underspend reported last month.
Scrutiny members remain concerned at the projected overspend in Housing and Planning, will want to ensure that adequate plans are in place to contain spending within the budget allocation for 2008/09 and to scrutinise their budget performance closely at outturn.

Scrutiny members also requested a briefing note on the outcome of the December review of Scottish Widows’ performance and wished to consider their performance further after the March quarter-end. 
They also requested a report at a future meeting regarding the under occupancy at Salford Innovation Park and Salford Innovation Forum. This may be considered jointly with Strategy and Regeneration Scrutiny.

Capital Monitoring 2007/08

Scrutiny members noted that the shortfall in resources has remained constant at around £7.3m last month. 
However, scrutiny members repeated concerns expressed in previous meetings about the revenue impact that covering any shortfall in resource by the use of temporary unsupported borrowing would have and consequently the need for close monitoring and management of the capital programme to continue.

Councillor David Jolley

Chair of Budget Scrutiny Committee
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